
Monthly Fixed Income Review - October 2018
October 2018 was decidedly a ?risk-off? month and posed a challenge for every asset class within
the fixed-income market. In terms of total return, U.S. Treasuries performed the best (down -
0.48%) while investment grade corporates, high-yield and emerging market bonds all posted losses
of over 1%. For emerging markets, it was the worst monthly performance since November 2016
and for high-yield, the worst since January 2016. Year-to-date, however, only the high-yield sector
remains positive up +0.96%.

A new addition to the monthly fixed-income review is a composite of spread changes as seen in the
table below. The data in this table are option-adjusted spreads (OAS). Positive numbers reflect
spread widening or higher yields relative to the benchmark which is what normally occurs in
months of poor performance. Negative numbers are spread tightening which is constructive. The
OAS is measured in relation to the U.S. Treasury benchmark curve.
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As illustrated in the table, most OAS spreads are wider across every time frame but not
dramatically so. The fact remains that in a historical context, spreads remain very tight to the
benchmark. As a point of comparison, current high-yield spreads are 3.71% (371 basis points)
above the benchmark curve. In January 2016, they were 7.33% above the benchmark. In a rather
unusual turn of events, despite the sell-off in equity markets, Treasury yields uncharacteristically
rose. Over the course of the past 30 years, when we have seen stress emerge in risky assets like
that which occurred in October, U.S. Treasuries experience a flight-to-quality bid and yields fall.
One could argue that October was an anomaly, but the same thing happened this past February

and March.  This

irregular relationship may be due to one of a couple of factors, some of both or another unidentified
dynamic. Either (1) the correction in equity markets did not stir investors? fear of a deeper
correction given the strength of the economy or (2) on-going concern about heavy U.S. Treasury
supply prevented yields from falling. In any event, it is highly unusual and may represent a troubling
change in the contour of the markets. The absolute level of interest rates remains low by historical
measures but after nearly 10 years of zero-interest rate policies and little volatility, it is the change
in rates that matters most to investors and borrowers. Similar increases in rates in prior periods
were destabilizing to the equity markets.

 The

implications of higher interest rates are beginning to show in housing and auto activity. Neither
industry, both vital to economic growth in the recent expansion, is collapsing but both are
demonstrating a clear weakening trend. In the modern age of excessive debt, this is how topping
markets typically progress. October unveiled another bout of higher volatility, higher interest rates
and falling asset prices. This may be a temporary setback but given the age of the cycle, how tight
credit spreads are, and the economy?s dependence on debt, we would not advise throwing caution
to the wind.  
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